
I am writing to you express my horror on learning that Enfield Council have approved the Draft 
Regulation 18 Enfield Local Plan:  2019-2039.  I am horrified that these plans will mean the 
destruction of our Green belt in Enfield.   I consider myself very fortunate to live in this particular part 
of Enfield, where we have the lovely green belt land that makes it feel we are in the countryside whilst 
at the same time feeling not too far from the buzz of the city by having a tube station nearby.  This is 
what has kept me here for 21 years!  I understand that the plans include building 6,000 new homes 
on this green belt land.  I am astounded that this was even considered, let alone approved as Enfield is 
already overstretched with regards to hospitals, GP surgeries, schools and congested roads.  This 
development would surely make our roads even more congested than they are already and put even 
more strain on our services which I can’t imagine can be sustainable.  I feel very strongly that this 
development must not be allowed to happen.  We must do everything to protect our precious Green 
belt as it will be too late once it’s all gone. 

Furthermore, surely this doesn’t align with the Mayor of London’s London Plan 2021 in which the 
importance of protecting London’s greenbelt land is recognised?  I urge the council not to destroy our 
lovely green belt land by letting this development go ahead.








